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March 27, 2000 DOCKET N"M 
PROPOSED RULE 

Secretary, -00 MAr1 28 Pc5:22 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 OFr.

ATTN: Rulemakings and Adjudication Staff A 

RE: Comments on Proposed Changes to Open Meeting Policy (65FR3982) 

SERCH, Bechtel Power Corporation's licensing service, accesses the NRC Public 
Meeting page on a daily basis. While the information is useful, we have come up with a 
few suggestions on improving this web page.  

1. Some meetings, especially the ACRS Subcommittee meetings are not being 
listed on the website. There needs to be more coordination between the ACRS 
Meetings web page and the NRC's Meeting listing.  

2. Changes to posted meetings should be highlighted. This would include location 
and/or time.  

3. When a meeting has been cancelled, indicate "CANCELLED" in the description 
and leave the meeting posted for approximately a week. (While this is done most 
of the time, occasionally a meeting is simply deleted off the list).  

4. Some type of indication should be provided for the new meetings added to the 
listing since the last update. A suggestion would be to add "NEW" in bolded 
letters under the date.  

5. If possible, include links to agenda using Press Releases and/or Federal 
Register notices.  

6. One concern pertaining to discontinuing the use of the telephone recording for 
Commission meetings. Occasionally, Commission meetings are cancelled on 
VERY short notice. This cancellation is usually picked up by calling the 
telephone recording while the meeting web page has not been updated yet to 
indicate the change.  

If there are any questions, please contact me at (301) 228-6025.  

Sincerely, 

Nancy Chapman 
SERCH Manager 
Bechtel Power Corporation 
Mail Stop IFI-IBI, 5275 Westview Drive 
Frederick, MD 21703-8306


